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Dear President-Elect Biden, 
 
May we offer you our congratulations on your victory in the U.S. Presidential election. 
 
We are writing on behalf of a number of civil society organisations in Europe concerning the 
dangers presented by the presence of nuclear weapons and we are also writing a similar 
letter to President Putin of Russia (copy attached).   
 
Like the vast majority of the global population, we look forward to a time when nuclear 
weapons have no place anywhere in the world, and, as a step towards that, we campaign for 
Europe to join other regions as a nuclearweaponfree zone. 
 
There is now an urgent need for a real and meaningful process of détente with Russia”. 
Whatever logic there appeared to be in a nuclear weapon mutual deterrence during the Cold 
War has now disappeared and it is time now for states to work together in good faith against 
the common threats of climate change and pandemic. To do this will require an international 
climate of trust and understanding and a retreat from confrontation and the imminent 
danger of a possible nuclear war either by design or accident. However, the process of 
negotiating nuclear weapons out of existence will be a major task for your administration. 
 
A critical first step must be for you to honour your commitment to extend the New Strategic 
Arms Reduction Treaty (New START). As the 5th February 2021 is the very last day when such 
an extension can be agreed before the treaty lapses, your immediate action as President will 
be a tremendous boost to détente. Indeed, it will open the possibility of moving towards the 
end of nuclear weapons which, like the climate emergency, threaten the very existence of 
humankind.  
 
We commend to you the taking of a first step. Who knows how far along the path you may 
travel? However, like all journeys, this will begin with that first step. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 


